Neighborhood Council 7

August 8, 2016

Civic Center – Gibson Room, 7pm

Council Members in attendance were Lisa Meyers, Jim Super, Dustin Gibson and Trevor Mikkelsen. Mark Frisbie was absent. Patty Cadwell Neighborhood Council Coordinator was present as well.

7:00 p.m. Lisa Meyers called the meeting to order and lead the council in the pledge of allegiance.

Old Business:

Minutes of July meeting were moved to be adopted by Jim, seconded by Dustin, carried unanimously.

Committee Reports:

Downtown Development: Report by officer Adam Hunt. Downtown Development has instituted a test program to allow business to have sidewalk seating by using parking spaces for pedestrian bypass (temporary sidewalk extension)

Brownfield Committee: Paris Gibson Square has applied for a grant to check for asbestos and lead paint plus boiler replacement.

Police Advisory Committee: Meeting scheduled for this month, Mark to report next month.

**New Business:** 

Report by Officer Adam Hunt about his duties as the BRIC officer. Primarily he is the downtown officer assigned to special projects.

Other Business:

None

Petitions and Communications:

Neighborhood Concerns:

Donna Hartelius contacted Trevor Mikkelsen regarding the inordinate amount of human feces downtown and how it is a health concern.

Jim reported that the installation of a new water line last winter has not had the sideway repaired by  $601 6^{th}$  Ave S. Jim Super will contact Jim Reardon about this issue.

Meeting moved to be adjourned by Dustin @ 7:48, seconded by Jim, carried unanimously.

Next meeting September 12, 2016